

## CITY OF SAINT PAUL

## OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL

310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <a href="legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us">legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</a> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

October 25, 2019

Cedric Benjamin 958 Reaney Avenue St. Paul, MN 555106

VIA EMAIL: <a href="mailto:benjaminced2@gmail.com">benjaminced2@gmail.com</a>

Re: Appeal for Property at <u>958 Reaney Avenue</u>

Dear Mr. Benjamin,

This is to confirm that at the October 22, 2019 Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, the Legislative Hearing Officer, recommended the Council grant until November 1, 2019 for compliance with the vehicle abatement order by having current tabs on all vehicles, and all vehicles must be operable and parked on an approved parking surface. If you wish to operate as a business, you will need to go through the zoning process.

If you wish to contest Ms. Moermond's recommendation, the City Council Public Hearing is scheduled for November 6, 2019 at 3:30 PM in Room 300 Council Chambers.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8585.

Sincerely,

/s/ Joanna Zimny Legislative Hearing Executive Assistant

c: CE Supervisors Stephan Suon